
Head Teacher’s Email        13 Oct 2023.  
 
Hello Everyone, 
 
We’ve had two very successful open evenings in the past couple of weeks. Visitors to 
our school have been very complimentary about the students they have chatted to at 
these events. As always, our students are a credit to you and to the school. 
 
Christmas crackers are in the shops so that must mean it’s almost Halloween! To 
celebrate, we’re having a Year 7 Halloween movie night on 18th October between 4pm 
and 6pm. Tickets are £1 or 50 positive points. We’re encouraging students to dress up! 
 
There are still a few spaces left on our trip to World of Harry Potter on Saturday 23 rd 
March 2024. £90, to be paid no later than 10th November. Letters available from the 
main office.  
 
Our rewards shop is now open and has proven to be very popular. We listened to 
students about what they’d like to see stocked in there and some of the ways students 
can spend their points are as follows:  - stationery, sweet treats, queue-jumper passes 
tickets for school events (such as the Halloween movie night) and lots more. If your 
child has any ideas about how they’d like to spend their points, we’d love to hear from 
them.  
 
The year 11 study room is open every lunchtime for Y11 students to prepare for mock 
exams with Dr Henderson. 
 
We are trying to recruit a ‘Green Team’ to help us to look after the local wildlife by 
helping at break and lunchtime with some litter picking. So far, this has been a big hit 
with students and the keen volunteers have been rewarded with positive points and 
postcards.  
 
Finally, we’d like to welcome to the school community our new safeguarding and 
pastoral support assistant, Fiona Crosby, who will work alongside Deb Kirtley to provide 
extra guidance and care for our students. 
 
Have a lovely weekend! 
 


